MILLI June 29, 1944 Mrs. George Alexander McKinlock, Ritz-Carlton Hotel Madison Avenue & 46th Street. New York City Dear Mrs. McKinlock: Senator Kilgore has asked me to reply to your letter dealing with the Breakers Hotel, inasmuch as this Committee has been looking into the matter. You may be assured that the points raised in your letter have been brought to the attention of the War Department, and every effort has been made and is being made to induce the War Department to see what you have so aptly termed "the human side of the picture". This Committee is continuing to study the matter and is very happy to have the benefit of your observations. Yours vert truly. RUDOLPH HALLEY Executive Assistant to the Chief Counsel RH/mem